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03.09.20 
 
Dear Parents 
 

Date Time  Event 
Friday 25th September All day  Local Holiday (School closed to all) 

Monday 28th September All day Local Holiday (School closed to all) 

Friday 9th October 3.00 / 3.15 pm Last day of term 

Monday 26th October 9.00 / 9.15 am Return after October holiday 

 
 
School Term Dates 
Attached is an overview of the school holidays / inset days for session 2020-2021. 
 
Collection of children 
A reminder that children in nursery, P1, P2 & P3 need to collected from school by an adult (over 
16).  Thank you to everyone for following our one-way system in the playground, (enter via the back 
gate and exit via the front gate). 
 
Paperwork / Letters sent to and from school 
We are attempting to minimise the amount of paper that comes to and from school.  We would 
encourage you to contact staff either by phone (call the office and the teacher will return your call) 
or by email (there is an updated list of email addresses at the end of this letter).  Occasionally we 
will have to send forms home for you to return to us, when this happens please ‘quarantine’ the 
letter for 24 hours before handling it (to protect yourselves) and then we will do the same in school 
– therefore if your request is of an urgent nature it will not be looked at for at least a day so email or 
phone call is much more efficient. 
 
Children who become unwell during the school day 
If your child becomes unwell during the school day, we will phone you and ask you to collect them.  
If they present with Covid symptoms (cough, temperature or change to taste or smell) we will have 
them wait in our isolation room until you collect them.  You can collect them from our family room 
exit door (near the back of the school beside the school kitchen), when you arrive there call the 
school office and they will advise the staff member to meet you with your child. 
If they are unwell with non covid symptoms they will wait in the school library and can be collected 
from the staff entrance to the school 
 
Marvellous Me 
We are introducing a new online tool (Marvellous Me) to share with you your children’s 
achievements in class.  You will receive your child’s individual username and password emailed to 
the email address we have on our records. 
 
 
 
 

https://webmail.glowscotland.org.uk/cp/ps/Mail/ExternalURLProxy?d=glowscotland.org.uk&u=gw08jollymaxine&url=http://www.riverbank.aberdeen.sch.uk&urlHash=-1.2841638085966078E304


   

 

Parent Council email address: pcriverbank@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk 
School Website: http://www.riverbank.aberdeen.sch.uk 

 

Flu Vaccinations 
You will soon receive information regarding the annual flu vaccinations, please return these to 
school as soon as you can. 
 
Homework 
Due to Covid-19 we are trying to minimise the amount of ‘paper being sent home; therefore, 
children’s homework will be done using Google Classroom.  This was very successfully used by the 
majority of children during the lockdown period.  Homework will be poste don a Monday for 
submission by Friday.  P1 children’s usernames and logins will be shared with parents in the next 
few weeks. 
 
Photograph permission update 
You will soon receive paperwork regarding photograph permission, you will previously have given 
permission for this but his has to be updated on a 2-yearly basis.  If you do not return the 
permission form your child’s photograph will not be used in anyway either in school or on school 
website / social media. 
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Riverbank School 
Teaching staff email list 

Class Teacher Email Address 

P1L Ms Erin Lade gw12ladeerin@ab-ed.org 

P1M Miss Heather Moreton gw15moretonheather@ab-ed.org 

P1/2A Mrs Pilar Arqued gw18arquedpilar@ab-ed.org 

P2C Miss Aishling Cody gw16codyaishling@ab-ed.org 

P2/3D Mr Nuno Duarte gw17duartenuno@ab-ed.org 

P3C Miss Heather Coyle gw18coyleheather@ab-ed.org 

P4F Mr Bruce Flanagan gw18flanaganbruce@ab-ed.org 

P4L Miss Jayne Littler gw17littlerjayne@ab-ed.org 

P4N Miss Rachel Noble & Mrs 

Susan Carr 

gw20noblerachel@ab-ed.org  

gw11carrsusan@ab-ed.org 

P5S Mrs Cleo Stephenson gw14stephensoncleo@ab-ed.org 

P5E Miss Joanna Elliott gw09elliottjoanna@ab-ed.org 

P6M Miss Katie Miller gw10millerkatie@ab-ed.org 

P6P Mr Stuart Probart gw08probartstuart@ab-ed.org 

P7M Mrs Gwen McGregor Mrs 

Louise Robb 

gw09gardnergwen@ab-ed.org 

gw13macaulaylouise@ab-ed.org 

P7D Miss Joanna Elliott gw16dawsonalex@ab-ed.org 

Link Room Mrs Eleanore Smith gw14smitheleanore@ab-ed.org 

PT Mrs Louise Robb gw13macaulaylouise@ab-ed.org 

DHT Mrs Maree Innes gw08innesmaree@ab-ed.org 

DHT Mrs Sarah Sunley gw08sunleysarah01@ab-ed.org 

DHT Mrs Carol Baxter gw09baxtercarol2@ab-ed.org 

DHT Miss Wendy Hampton gw09hamptonwendy@ab-ed.org 

HT Mrs Susan Ironside gw08ironsidesusan@ab-ed.org 
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